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__________

According to a report from Ubon Ratchathani University Hospital, one Ubon
Ratchathani University student has been infected with Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19). After
examination, the university believes that the student was infected with the virus from a place
outside the university, as stated in an announcement from Ubon Ratchathani Province. Ubon
Ratchathani University Hospital has coordinated with relevant bodies and informed people at
high risk to come for respiratory infection screening (ARI Clinic). People considered in the
low-risk group will be summoned later. This practice is in compliance with Announcement
No. 2 of Ubon Ratchathani University, “Preventive and Monitoring Measures for A New
Round of Outbreak of Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19): Guidelines for Dealing with the
Situation in the Event of the Severity of the Outbreak”.

The university would like to clarify that so far the university has strictly followed
the guidelines for dealing with the situation in the event of a severe outbreak. In terms of
building-related measures, the university conducts disinfectant spraying and cleaning after
classes, according to public health standards, on a daily basis. Moreover, the university will
close the Central Learning Buildings and conduct intensive cleaning from now until May 1,
2021. The university will organize online teaching for all courses according to
Announcement No. 4 of Ubon Ratchathani University Ubon on “Prevention and Monitoring
Measures for the Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) during a New Round of Outbreak”.

Please be assured that the university always prioritizes the welfare and safety of its
students and staff. However, the university also requests your cooperation to strictly comply
with the measures for the prevention and monitoring of Coronavirus Disease 2019
(COVID-19) as announced by the university. Additionally, to reduce confusion and increase
awareness, the university requests that you remain informed about the situation through
reports and announcements only from the university, which will make up-to-date
announcements periodically.

Please kindly be informed.
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